
Proclamation 
Civilian Law Enforcement Professionals Week 2024 

from the Office of the Mayor 

WHEREAS, Civilian Law Enforcement Professionals play an essential role in 
assisting the Apex Police Department and helping to coordinate their functions; and, 

WHEREAS, These individuals are key contributors to aspects of public relations 
and outreach between the Apex Police Department and the Apex Community; and, 

WHEREAS, The work these Civilian Law Enforcement Professionals do often 
goes unrecognized and is underappreciated, and it requires expertise in 
communications, project management, criminal justice systems, community service 
and engagement, and more; and, 

 WHEREAS, These professionals fulfill vital roles in our Police Department, such 
as Administration, Records Management, Evidence and Equipment Management, 
Victim Advocating, Crisis Counseling, Crime Analysis, Accreditation, Policy 
Compliance, and more; and, 

 WHEREAS, The Town of Apex is grateful to these men and women who have 
dedicated their careers to the service of helping keep our town safe. 

NOW, THEREFORE, I, Jacques K. Gilbert, Mayor of Apex, North Carolina, do 
hereby proclaim the week of April 21st through April 27th, 2024, as “Civilian Law 
Enforcement Professionals Week” in the Town of Apex, and extend my heartfelt 
gratitude to the excellent Civilian Law Enforcement Professionals in our Police 
Department, who contribute greatly to its success. 

I hereby set my hand and have caused the Seal of the Town of Apex,  
North Carolina, to be affixed this the 23rd day of April 2024 

 

 

 Jacques Gilbert, Mayor 


